
 

 

LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – September 8, 2021 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held September 8, 2021. The meeting was called to 

order at 8:00 a.m. Present were Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Ginger Bollinger, Tim Pietrasewicz 

Drew Francisco and Catherine Wise.  

 

Michael Whitman motioned to approve the minutes from the August 25, 2021 Regular Meeting with the 

following change: Tiling of Stone Quarry Road has been started. Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes.  

 

Michael Whitman moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for September 9, 2021– General 

Fund: $29,875.89 and State Fund: $39,966.03. Health Reimbursement Fund: $1,635.35. ARPA Funds: 

$85,776.42. Line of Credit Account: Due-$30,385.88, Remaining: $69,614.81. Michael Porter seconded. 

Motion carried.  

 

The 2022 Minimum Municipal Obligation Worksheet was presented to the LeBoeuf Township 

Supervisors. 

Discussion was held on the Bonding of Roads and setting weight limits. Josh Montgomery will be 

contacted in regard to the rules and regulations. 

Michael Whitman motioned to sign the PennVest request for Mr. & Mrs. Fittzgibbon. Michael Porter 

seconded. All voted yes. 

Discussion was held on the request from the Mill Village Volunteer Fire Company to use ARPA Funds to 

help purchase a new air compressor and tanks. Mill Village Volunteer Fire Company will be asked for a 

report showing their budgets. 

The ECATO Bylaws and the Fall/Winter Newsletter were reviewed 

 

 Road Foreman Report: Testing on the size of crushed gravel: a sample has been sent out to determine if it 

is 2A State Approved. A pipe was changed on Vincent Road. Ed Musgrave purchased and placed the 

cement abutment. The tiling of roads has been put on hold. The pipes for the Mystic Road project have 

been delivered and the fence will be removed soon. 

 

Zoning Officer Tim Pietrasewicz requested that Solicitor Chris Sennett send a letter to resident on Willey 

Road in regard to a travel trailer, the permit for the travel trailer has run out and it needs moved. 

Supervisors agreed to have a letter sent by the Solicitor. 

 

Correspondence was read & reviewed.  

 

Michael Porter motioned to sign Bills & Payroll for September 9, 2021. Michael Whitman seconded. All 

voted yes. 

 

Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:52 a.m. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

         Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

         Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 


